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Our Mission Statement – As joyful followers of Jesus Christ, we 
welcome and care for all people. We boldly proclaim the Good News, 
share our faith, and love God by serving others. 
 
Our Statement of Welcome – Accepting those who Christ has already 
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invited to join us in worship, fellowship, and ministry. 
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 FROM PASTOR DAN 
 

“There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heaven...”  

(Ecclesiastes 3:1) 

 

 

It’s interesting how you can tell the 

change of seasons.  Especially when 

summer transitions into fall as we are 

beginning to experience.  There are 

fewer and fewer people coming to the 

beaches…and less and less 

traffic…especially during the week.  

Children and school staff are returning 

to school.  It used to be that the 

weather got cooler…although lately 

that hasn’t happened until November! 

Our Wednesday beach services will 

come to an end in October.  We will be 

starting a new year of Sunday school as 

well as beginning to plan for our 

annual Pig Pickin’ coming up in 

October and our Fall Festival in 

November.  And then pretty soon we 

will be preparing for Christmas!   I 

know…I can already hear some of you 

telling me, “Don’t rush it!”  

 

Seasons.  Although the changes of the 

seasons throughout the calendar year 

are all important transitions in our 

lives…bringing about new opportunities…and sometimes new challenges…this passage from Ecclesiastes talks 

about the seasons in our lives on a deeper level.  Meaning the seasons of sadness and seasons of joy and 

laughter.  Seasons of illness and seasons of healing.  Seasons of mourning and seasons of dancing.  Seasons of 

embracing and seasons of letting go.  For the full passage, see Ecclesiastes 3:1-8!  Click the following link: 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=ecclesiastes+3%3A1-8&version=NIV 

 

The thing is…we all experience these different seasons throughout our lives.  And the common thread 

throughout all of them…is God’s presence in our lives!  The One who is walking with us, guiding us, helping 

us, comforting us, laughing with us, supporting us and caring for us…depending on what we need at any given 

time.  What a gift.  And what an inspiration for us…knowing we aren’t alone!   

 

“There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under heaven...” Embrace them with faith, with 

hope and with the joy of God’s presence.    

 

Surfin’ on God’s Grace! 

 

Dan  
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Our first date listed is for Faithful Fun Friday 

on September 8th. We look forward to 

welcoming our upcoming Kindergartners and all 

our returning elementary students with fun and 

exciting activities this year.    For more 

information, please contact                               

Christine Hughes Youth and Family Ministry 

Coordinator at 609-534-3377 or 

kmlcfamilyministry@gmail.com 

                                                                      

                                        YOUTH & FAMILY MINISTRY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Backpack blessings were held at the end of 

August. We had a great turnout with students and 

teachers. Love sending everyone back to school 

with the “light of God” to share with everyone. 

The ice cream hit as well. We look forward to 

putting out a magnetic calendar of events for our 

children, youth, and families. If you have not 

received one, please reach out to us and we will get 

you one. 

We’ve had 

another great 

month! Our 

children 

continue to 

grow and 

flourish each 

week. As the 

new school 

year begins 

we will begin a 

new Sunday 

school program. 

We are all very excited to begin using 

“Dig In” with our elementary students 

and “Simply Loved” with the 

preschoolers. We will be holding a 

Sunday school teacher meeting soon to 

go over the new material and how the 

programs work. If you are interested 

in getting started and either leading a 

class or assisting a veteran teacher, 

all help is much appreciated, please 

reach out to Christine Hughes. 
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                               FROM THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY 
  
Thanks to everyone who helped make August another good month contributions-wise. Sixty-two families 

contributed Tithes and Offerings this month.  (The weekly number of contributors ranged from 16 to 30 

families) The number of families contributing automatic tithe payments through their banks continues to 

increase. This definitely helps keep our budget on an even keel. The amount needed to support our Mission Plan 

for August was $ 18,618. Actual Tithes and Offerings for August were  $ 19,660 - giving us a small surplus. 

Our Rice Bowl Offering designated for KMLC's pre-school amounted to $ 501.50. For your on-going 

generosity and sharing your gifts, talents and financial resources, we give thanks!. 
  

                  NEWS BITES 
 

 

 

 

Holy Communion on the Second Tuesday of the Month!  We invite you to join us on September 12 at 

10:30, for a short Holy Communion Service in the sanctuary.   This is an opportunity to gather in a small group 

setting to receive the gift of Holy Communion.  And, even if you attend worship and receive communion 

regularly…it’s a chance to gather with others and receive the gift of our Lord Jesus during the week.  So mark 

your calendars…and if you can’t make it this month…make plans to join us in October!  Feel free to contact Pr. 

Dan as well to make other arrangements.   
 

Monthly Men’s Breakfast for September!    We will gather on Saturday, September 23 beginning at 

8:30am in the fellowship hall!  The doors will open around 8am to get coffee started and get things rolling, so 

come early to help out or just to chat.  If you plan to bring something to share for breakfast, please let Peter 

Yandow know at petermyandow@yahoo.com.   

 

As we get into the month of September…  Only a few more beach services on tap for the 

season!  Come on out to the beach on Wednesdays at 6:30pm… at the end of Ave. F in Kure 

Beach…about 1/2 mile south of the traffic light!  Bring your beach chair or blanket and come 

out and join us for a short, but meaningful service in the most beautiful sanctuary God has 

given us!  We hope to see you there!  Invite your friends and neighbors!  ***Please note the 

time change!  It’s getting dark earlier so every year we need to adjust the starting time in 

September! 

 

 

Out of the Pews September Gathering!  Out of the Pews is a social group for folks who consider themselves 

“middle age”, say 50’s- mid 70’s generally speaking!   Please come out to the beach with us for “Beach Day” 

on September 10 following worship!  Bring a picnic lunch, any beverages you would like, and anything you 

need for fun on the beach!  We’ll bring cornhole.  How to find us:  head out to the beach access at the end of 

Ave. L…just north of the church and look for the sign that says, “Out of the Pews”!   

 

Out of the Pews!  Mark your calendars for some upcoming events! We don't have all the details ironed out 

yet...but we'll keep you posted! 

• September 10 following worship:  Beach Day 

• November 4:  Trask Family Farm Corn Maze 

• December 9:  Christmas Gathering 

• February:  Service Event!  We invite you to share your ideas! 
 

 

New Office Hours:  The Kure Memorial Lutheran Church Office hours are now Monday-Friday 9:00 am- 1:00 

pm.  If you need to reach Lynn, please contact her at 910-458-5266 or at the church email address: 

kurememorial@kurememorial.com 

 

mailto:kurememorial@kurememorial.com
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The 2024 Attractions Books are here!  This year the price of the book has increased 

from $25 to $30...of which the church receives $12.50!  Please contact Pastor Dan or Lynn 

in the church office to purchase your copy...or copies!  They make great gifts for family or 

friends...especially those who are local.  The coupons are for stores, restaurants, tourist 

attractions, athletic events, golf courses, home repair companies, and more in New 

Hanover, Brunswick and Pender Counties!  When you purchase your book, there is also an 

app for your phone where you can access additional coupons on your phone!  And... you 

can start using the coupons right away!  If you write a check, please make it out to Kure 

Memorial Lutheran Church and be sure to put, "Attractions Book" in the memo 

line!  Thank you so much!      
   
Book Club -will meet on Monday, September 25th at 5:30 PM in the Fellowship Hall. We will 

be discussing The Reading List by Sara Adams and sharing food and conversation.  Everyone is 

welcome and there are extra copies of the book in the office.  Please let Lynn know if you 

borrow a book or will be joining the discussion. 

From Goodreads.com The Reading List is an unforgettable and heartwarming debut about how 

a chance encounter with a list of library books helps forge an unlikely friendship between two 

very different people in a London suburb. 

 
The Sunday Lunch Ministry:  Sunday Lunch continues each Sunday at 12:15. Serving brown bag lunches to 

folks in need in the Carolina Beach area.  We need volunteers to assist with lunch preparation before and after 

service as well as distributing lunches at the Community Center on Cape Fear Blvd from 12-1. 

Please email Jean Graff (jean_s_graff@charter.net)  or phone 309-339-9272 or just talk with me at church. 
 

Our Church Prayer List: If you have an individual on the "Friends & Family" list that appears weekly in the 

Bulletin, a student, or member of the Military and would like that person to receive a "Thinking of You" card 

from our Church, please email MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com Thank you! 

 
 

Make A Note! The 2nd Sunday of every month is now “Pantry Box Sunday.”  Our KMLC Pantry 

Box has become an important food resource in our local community.  We need your help to keep 

the Box stocked.  Bringing a single food item with you to church on the following Sundays will 

make a big impact with supporting this ministry:  September 10, October 8, November 12 and 

December 10.  Thank you!  
 

 

You Made This Happen!  The woman with the big smile on her face is the 

Kitchen Manager at the Good Shepherd Center.  Marsha Rhyne, a member of 

the Service Team and Liaison to the Good Shepherd Center, recently became 

aware of a serious need for specific, commercial-size, canned goods at the 

Center.  The wish list was ordered and shipped directly (thanks to Eleanor 

Lundy!) to the Good Shepherd Center.  Liz Carbone, Director of Community 

Engagement at the Center, expressed these thanks:  Marsha--We just could not 

be more grateful for you and your fellow Congregants for stepping up in this 

time of such great need to support our hungry and homeless neighbors!  

You all have made a real, immediate impact in the lives of those we serve! We 

hope you enjoy the enclosed photo of our Kitchen Manager—she is thrilled!                           

Gratefully, Liz & the GSC Family 

Property Ministry Team:  The monthly meeting will be held Tuesday, September 5th at 2:00 in Fellowship 

Hall. 
 

 

 

0 

mailto:jean_s_graff@charter.net
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Service Ministry Team Meeting:  The monthly meeting will be held on Tuesday, September 12th, 2023, at 

2:00 pm on Zoom.   

 

Friday Morning Book Group: We will meet at 9:30 am on Friday mornings, at Tom and Becky’s 

(606 Fourth Street South, Carolina Beach) Everyone is welcome. Any questions, contact Becky Wetzel at 571-

230-6289. 

 

The Prayer Circle: Meets every Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. inside the church to pray, join us! Contact Lynn in the 

office for more details at 910-458-5266, or kurememorial@kurememorial.com 

 
 

KML Church Council:  The Kure Memorial Lutheran Church Council will meet on September 11th at 

6:30p.m. in the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Food Pantry Box:  Please see the list below of “heat tolerant” grocery items for the continued stocking of our 

Box.  Questions or suggestions can be emailed to MJ Shalanski at maryjo.shalanski@gmail.com or John Ellen 

at 67jellen@gmail.com.  Thanks for anything that you can do to help sustain this community food ministry! 
 

“HEAT TOLERANT” grocery items for stocking of our Pantry Box 

Applesauce                Cereals  Cookies Crackers Dried fruits   Fruit snacks 

Granola bars  Coffee   Tea  Oatmeal  Chef Boyardee SpaghettiOs 

Canned beans  Canned soups  Canned vegetables  Canned fruits 

Microwaveable bowls (rice, macaroni/cheese, soups) 

*Cans with pop tops and ready-to-eat foods are especially appreciated! 
 

Pantry Box favored items:  Several of our KMLC Food Pantry Box stockers have noticed that certain items 

are favorites among individuals visiting the Box.  These favored items include cans or pouches of tuna, canned 

meat—such as Vienna sausages, Spam, and chicken, cereals, granola bars, SpaghettiOs, chili, peanut butter 

crackers, cheese crackers and chunky soups.  *Cans with pop tops are always appreciated! 
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SECRET SIS 
 

 

Ladies of the Church It's Secret Sis time again! 

We'd like to invite you to participate in a fun activity aimed at encouraging and connecting with 
one another!  

What is it? 

It’s a way to get to know one another a little more and bring some joy to someone’s day! “Therefore 
encourage one another and build each other up just as in fact you are doing” 1 Thessalonians 5:11 
 

What is the timeframe? 

• By Sunday, October 1: Drop surveys off in the basket under the window in the church 

entryway, hand them to Chris, or email (chriskeck01@gmail.com)  

• Sunday, October 8:  See Chris Keck or Lindsey Keck in the fellowship hall to randomly 

choose your Secret Sis! (If you aren’t able to be at worship that day, we will choose for you 

and make sure you get all of the top secret info for your secret sis!) 

• Over the next months, send some cheer to your secret sis. 

• Thursday, April 11, 6:00- The Great Reveal!  More details to come for those involved! 

 

What do I do? 

• At least once a month, leave your secret sis a cheerful card or note.  The drop off will be a 

table in Pr. Dan’s office which will be dedicated to Secret Sis.  Be sure your card or small gift 

is clearly marked to whom it is intended. 

• If you really want to leave a little gift of some sort- once in a while or for a special occasion- 

that is fine, but please keep it small and inexpensive- $5 or less. 

• Be ready for the GREAT REVEAL in April! (We will be on zoom as well for those who may not 

be able to be here in person)  Please try not to spend more than $15 for your reveal gift. 

• Keep ALL of your notes and gifts ANONYMOUS- for the Great Reveal, however, include a 

tag/card that gives clues to who you are so that your secret sis can finally identify you! 

•  

 

Please read the attached information on page 14 to learn more! On page 15 of this newsletter you will find the 

sign up sheet for Secret Sis.  Don't count yourself out- there's opportunity for everyone near and far! 

You can email your information or your questions to chriskeck01@gmail.com or drop it in the basket on 

the table in the church entryway!  There will also be some printed copies there to pick up and fill out! 

Thanks for considering! 

Click link below to learn more! 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gmRgkioiEETuQJ64Ro_HLuijZ7WM1_3Qz8QELFrnklE/edit?usp=shari

ng 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:chriskeck01@gmail.com
mailto:chriskeck01@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gmRgkioiEETuQJ64Ro_HLuijZ7WM1_3Qz8QELFrnklE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1gmRgkioiEETuQJ64Ro_HLuijZ7WM1_3Qz8QELFrnklE/edit?usp=sharing
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HELP CENTER OF FEDERAL POINT  
 

 

The Help Center of Federal Point: The needs of the Help Center of Federal Point for this month include: 

September 3 

Boxed Mac N Cheese  

September 10- Beans 

( no green beans please) 

September 17 

Chef Boyardee Canned goods 

September 24- Canned and 

Pouched Meats (tuna, 

chicken, ham) 

 

*Any other canned or packaged shelf stable 

food items are deeply appreciated and may be 

placed in the donations bins at the front of 

the church.   

 
 

 

 

 SANCTUARY CANDLE AND FLOWERS 
 

 

SEPTEMBER WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

 

* If there should be a conflict with the Sunday that you are scheduled for, please let us know as soon as possible 

who will be filling in for you. Thank you for serving, Jack (jncambell45@yahoo.com) and Lynn Galindo. 

If you are interested in becoming a worship assistant, please contact Lynn at 

kurememorial@kurememorial.com 

 
Ushers 

Assisting 

Ministers Readers Sign AV 

September 3 
Emery Walters and 

Jack Campbell Marcus Matzke John Hughes Jen Carter Colby Shoffner 

September 10 
Tony and Myra 

Sabetti Keith Graff Beth Gavigan 

Amber 

Lang Cory Petermann 

September 17 
Butch and Garner Von 

Cannon Beth Gavigan John Hughes Jen Carter Peter Yandow 

September 24 
Beth and Patrick 

Gavigan Keith Graff Jean Graff 

Amber 

Lang Marcus Matzke 

Sanctuary Candle: Our Sanctuary Candle burns continually, signifying the unswerving presence of the spirit of the 

Lord in our hearts and in our lives. To sponsor the sanctuary candle, choose an available Sunday date from the sign-

up form on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall. Please note that this form is checked the Wednesday before 

the bulletin is complete. If you sign up for the approaching Sunday on Thursday or Friday, please contact Lynn and 

let her know. Please send an email to Lynn and indicate the exact wording for the loved one, celebration or occasion 

you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship is $5; an acknowledgement will be made in the Sunday Bulletin. For 

more information, please contact Lynn during church office hours at 910-458-5266.  Send the exact wording you 

wish to use to kurememorial@kurememorial.com. 
 

Sanctuary Flowers:  To sponsor sanctuary flowers, please choose an available Sunday date from the sign-up form 

on the bulletin board in the Fellowship Hall. It is essential to sign up for dates no later than the Wednesday 

afternoon, prior to the Sunday date.  Please send an email to Lynn and indicate the exact wording for the loved one, 

celebration or occasion you wish to honor. The cost of sponsorship for the floral arrangement is $25.00. Your 

dedication will be acknowledged in the Sunday Bulletin. The flowers will be displayed in the sanctuary. The 

arrangement is yours to take home to enjoy after service!  For more information, please contact Lynn during church 

office hours at 910-458-5266.  Send the exact wording you wish to use to kurememorial@kurememorial.com. 
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 REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
 

 
 

Homebound, Hospitalized, Special Concerns   

Andra Ciparis, Ann Scott, April, Aris Mora, Barry Nelder, Beth Deaton, Beth Loony, Billy Ward, Bobby, 

Brenda King, Cam Traut, Chuck Shoaff, Claire Houston, Cooper Smith, Cynthia Petermann, Dani Cape, 

Dave Harmon, Don Bowman, Donna Kern, Eleanor Lundy, Ellen Prevatte, Felicia Scism, Gina Hughes, 

Herb Flamer, Janice Schwartz, Jaden Woolard, Janet Kassor, Jayne Tomlin, Jen Priddle, Joanne 

Adams, Joe, Joeley Seitz,  John Walker, Joseph Wright, Kaitlin Sprague, Kathleen Meyerson, Kelly 

Cahill, Kirk Graves, Lee Register, Lisa Lee, Little Molly, Lorraine Davis  Matt Laske, Maxine Jordan, 

Megan Peoplis, Mel Jones, Morgan Davison, Nicky Hamm, Patrick Gavigan, Randy Ray, Roman Miller, 

Rowan Stark, Ruth Ann Getsinger, Sally Hearne, Sandra Mullins, Stephen Shearin, Steve Belford, Steve 

Siferd, Tammy Gillis, Tim Smith, Trudy Ford, Vickie Hester, Victoria Sanchez 
 

Friends & Family    

Arlo Bond, Ben Marable, Chad & Gail Abernathy, Craig Vaughn, Denise Matroni, Dianne Breed, 

Ed Jones, Eileen Lennon, Ellyn Lombardi , Fernando Mazzoni, Jean Behanna, Jean Tennant, Jerry 

Pryzwara, Joey, Larry Gilbert, Laura McMahon, Mackenzie Clark, Marilyn Johnson, Mary Adobato, 

Megan Manley, Mel Willingham, Nannette Mauger, Olivia Belden & family, Pam Carter, Pamela Kline 

Bell, Pat Addington, Pat Hankin, Richard White, Rick & Sharon Ellis, Roger and Marilyn Stowell, 

Sandy Hunt, Senka Gambino, Shaquana Blount, Stephen Vivar and family, Steve Post, Terry Ford & 

Carl Ford, Carter Poelling Family, McGraw Family, Tom Grady, Tom Karnatz, Tony Izokaitis  

Please pray for the caregivers as they care for those who are ill. 
 

Please pray for the missions of our church Federal Point Help Center / Coupons to Service men’s families 

/ KMLC Preschool / Good Shepherd (food & supplies) / Trinity Grove / Katie B Hines Senior Center 

lunch program / The Sunday Lunch Ministry. 
 

***Students Attending College / Seminary: 

Christopher Schwenker- Cape Fear Community College / Donovan Woodie- Cape Fear Community 

College, Emily Graff-Pastoral Internship: Abiding Presence Lutheran; Fuquay Varina  / Rachel Pivik-

Wayne Junior College / Katie Elkin-Pastoral Internship Zion Lutheran, Loveland, Co. / Andro Keck- 

University of South Carolina / Mackenzie Clark-Hood College, Maryland/ Isabella Galindo-UNC-

Wilmington/ Matthew Shuttleworth-Cape Fear Community College / Mia Shoffner-UNC-Wilmington / 

Sydney Maguire-College of Charleston / Preston Gourville-Vanderbilt / Kelsey Bloch-UNC-Wilmington / 

Kari Bloch-Wake Tech / Jordan Gourville-University of South Carolina / Hawthorne Hamm-UNC 

Chapel Hill, Sydney Roy/Cape Fear Community College  
 

 ***Military Personnel Serving 

Brandon Muehl at Fort Liberty, NC; Col Wayne Lett at McDill Tampa; Duncan Fortney at Mildenhall 

Air Force Base in the United Kingdom NC; John Brandon in Wayton, Utah; Marley Von Cannon at a 

Naval Base in Walton County Florida; Nick Schwenker - Fort Moore, GA; Pastor Drew Goodson, US 

Navy Chaplain; Rileigh Fortney at Maimstrom AFB, Montana; Steven Blum at Fort Liberty, NC 

 

 
August 30, 2023 
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KMLC STAFF 
 

Pastor:         Dan Keck 

Church Office Manager:      Lynn Galindo 

Musician & Choir Director:                Kristin Woodie 

Coordinator of Youth & Family Ministry             Christine Hughes 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS FOR 2023 

Gayle Palamara, Beth Gavigan, Eleanor Lundy, Ann-Marie Cooper, Christine Hughes, Cory 

Petermann, Marcus Matzke, Roshell Heckendorf, Butch Von Cannon 

 

COUNCIL OFFICERS-  

      President:          Gayle Palamara 

     Vice President:  Beth Gavigan 

     Secretary:          Roshell Heckendorff 

     Treasurer:          Eleanor Lundy 

      
MINISTRY TEAM CHAIRS      COUNCIL LIAISONS 

Worship – Kristin Woodie     Ann-Marie Cooper 

Resource –  Peter Yandow 

Nurture –             Roshell Heckendorf 

Service –    MJ Shalanski                Beth Gavigan  

Discipleship –  Darcy Hearne    

Preschool–  Celeste Carpenter     Eleanor Lundy  

Property –  Keith Graff      Peter Yandow 
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Secret Sis- KMLC 

What is it? 

It’s a way to get to know one another a little more and bring some joy to someone’s 
day! “Therefore encourage one another and build each other up just as in fact you are 
doing,” 1 Thessalonians 5:11 

 

What is the timeframe? 

• By Sunday, October 1: Drop surveys off in the basket on the table in the church 
entryway, hand them to Chris, or email (chriskeck01@gmail.com)  

• Sunday, October 8:  See Chris Keck or Lindsey Keck in the fellowship hall to 
randomly choose your Secret Sis! (If you aren’t able to be at worship that day, we 
will choose for you and make sure you get the Secret sis info you’ll need!) 

• Over the next months, leave cheery notes for your secret sis, and pray for her. 
• Thursday, April 11, 6:00- The Great Reveal!  More details to come! 

 

What do I do? 

• At least once a month, leave your secret sis a cheerful card or note.  The drop 
off will be a table in Pr. Dan’s office which will be dedicated to Secret Sis.  Be 
sure your card or small gift is clearly marked to whom it is intended. 

• If you really want to leave a little gift of some sort- once in a while or for a special 
occasion- that is fine, but please keep it small and inexpensive- $5 or less. 

• Be ready for the GREAT REVEAL in April! (We will be on zoom as well for those 
who may not be able to be here in person)  Please try not to spend more than 
$15 for your reveal gift. 

• Keep ALL of your notes and gifts ANONYMOUS- for the Great Reveal, however, 
include a tag/card that gives clues to who you are so that your secret sis can 
finally identify you! 

• If you need to mail something to your secret sis, please use our address as your 
return address in order to maintain anonymity.  

o Chris Keck 
o 129 N. 3rd Ave 
o Kure Beach, NC 28449 

* If you want your note or gift placed at church for your sis to find there, please mail it 
to Secret Sis ℅ Chris Keck and my mailing address above, and I will be sure it gets to 
the table.   I’ll be sure any potentially identifying postmarks are marked out! 
Please do not use the church address. 

• If you forget who your sis is, let Chris know- she’ll be keeping a master list. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:chriskeck01@gmail.com
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Secret Sis Sign Up 

 

Name:__________________________________ 

Email: __________________________________  
Birthday: ___________________    Anniversary: ____________________ 

Will you need things mailed to you during this timeframe?  Yes    No    
Specific months?___________________________________ 

If yes- please provide mailing address: 
 

Are you willing to mail notes to an out of town secret sis?  Yes   No 

 

Favorite Color:  

Sports Team: 
 

Favorite Snack:  

Favorite Candy:  

Coffee, Tea, or ??? 
 

Allergies/Food restrictions?  

Collections? 
 

Kids or Pets?  

Things I like to do:  

I don’t like: 
 

2 Interesting facts you might not know about 
me: 

 

 
  

 

 



 16 

 

 

                             SEPTEMBER 2023  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
    

 
1 2 

  

 

 

 

  9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group ( Wetzel’s 

house) 

Happy Anniversary 

Peter and Wendy 

Yandow 

 

 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 
10 Worship/Sunday 

school 

1215- Sunday Lunch 

Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 

1:00 Property 

Ministry Team 

 

 

 

 

6:30 -Beach 

Worship 

Happy Birthday 

Peyton Hyde-

Miller 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group (Wetzel’s 

house) 

Happy Birthday 

Jaclyn Welborn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 
10- Worship/Sunday 

school 
 

Pantry Box Sunday 
 

OUT OF THE PEWS 

BEACH DAY 
 

1215- Sunday Lunch 

Ministry 

 

 

 

 

6:30 Council 

Meeting 

 

10:30 Holy 

Communion 
 

11:00-Prayer 

Circle 
 

 

2:00 Service 

Team Meeting 

(Zoom) 
 
 

Happy Birthday 

Daniel Hearne 

 

Happy 

Birthday 

Jessica 

Welborn 

 

6:30-Beach 

Worship 

 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group (Wetzel’s 

house) 

 

Happy Birthday 

Mario Piccinin 

 

Happy 

Anniversary 

Pastor Dan and 

Chris Keck 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
10- Worship/Sunday 

school 
 

1215-Sunday  Lunch 

Ministry 
 

Happy Anniversary  

Jessica and Brandon 

Welborne 

 

 

 

 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 

 

 

 

Happy 

Anniversary 

Brook and 

Paul 

Pivik 

 

6:30 -Beach 

Worship 

 

Happy 

Anniversary 

David and Terri 

Robertson 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group (Wetzel’s 

house) 

 

 

 

 

Men’s Breakfast 

8:30 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
10- Worship/Sunday 

school 

 

1215-Sunday Lunch 

Ministry 

 

Happy Birthday 

Zachary Petermann 

5:30 p.m. Book 

Club in 

Fellowship Hall 

11-Prayer Circle 

meets at KMLC 
 

Happy Birthday 

Clara 

Burkauskas 
 

Happy Birthday  

Tripp Graham III 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6:30 -Beach 

Worship 

 

 

 

 

9:30-Friday 

morning book 

group (Wetzel’s 

house) 
 

Happy Birthday 

Gary Cox 
 

Happy Birthday 

Nicole Graham 
 

Happy Birthday  

Mason Verba  

 

 

 

 

 

 


